Shady River Civic Association 
Board Meeting 
January 13, 2022

Board meeting called to Order at 6:40. Board members present are Dewey Walls, Robert Bennett, Sandi Christy, Mary Cranford, Rick Teepe and Steve Neuman. 
Note:  Also in attendance were Lisa Wright (Events and ARA Chair) and Ian Horne (homeowner)

Roll Call and Sign In:  completed 	

Approval of previous minutes by the Board of Directors:  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Dewey Walls and seconded by Robert Bennett.  Motion carried by 6-0 vote.

Open Forum:  Nothing to Report

Directors and Commmittee Reports:

A. Treasury Report:  $145,209.15.  Extra expenses incurred since last report were $2500 for attorneys and hay ride expenses.
B. Pool Maintenance: Dewey rebuilt the skimmer pump and had to order replacement parts which will be part of next month’s expenses.  Lights will be replaced when we have warmer weather.  Additional research on cost of lights through eBay, etc. still has the cost at around $1000 per light.  The leak in the pool will be addressed as soon as possible.
C. Deed Restriction Enforcement Report:  1007 Oak Leaf-boat in yard; 3119 Woodland Court-fence down; 3102 Bayou Dr-facia board painting needed; 818 Hackberry-resolved issue; 915 Oak Leaf-per our lawyer, the RV has been removed in accordance with the abandoned vehicle restriction but the boat cannot be removed given its location in proximity to the street but it must be cleaned. 
D. Ground Maintenance Report:  No issues to report
E. Committee Reports:
a. Yard of the Month:  No Yard of the Month until April.  Some discussion about awarding more than one home the Christmas decoration prize.

Old Business:  Nothing to Report

New Business: 

a. Discussion about what is allowed for new homes built on stilts.  There are some differences between HOA regulations and city regulations.  Lisa Wright reviewed city regulations and NFIP regulations as it relates to flooding.  While it is possible to make the HOA restrictions more restrictive than the city, any changes would require 75% approval of homeowners that vote.  The Architectural Committee will prepare a legal document for new builds to be presented to the board in a future meeting.
b. Ian Horne (homeowner), attended to express a concern about his receipt of a deed restriction violation letter regarding a trailer in his side yard.  While he acknowledged that his trailer was a violation and has since been resolved, his concern and the reason for addressing the board was that he requests a more structured and formal process for the deed restriction violation process.  He alleges that his violation was retaliatory in nature by a neighbor related to a board member because of a previous argument.  His comments indicated that he believed the board could be held legally liable if in fact retaliation could be proven.  There was a discussion of how violations are submitted and who could submit them. 

Adjournment at 7:49 pm





